

MAstrangelo, Jerry

WERE GOING TO TELL THE JUDGE THIS IS WHAT WE WERE GOING TO DO IS TO MOVE FORWARD THE FOLLOWING WEEK, GAL GETS UP AND CALLS NORM OUT IN THE HALL TO SAY, MY DAUGHTER IS HAVING MINOR SURGERY ON MONDAY SO I WON'T BE ABLE TO ATTEND. THEY WERE ALL IN THE HALLWAY FOR 1 HOUR TALKING ABOUT THIS ARRANGEMENT BUT GAL NEVER MENTIONED UNTIL WE SAID WE'RE GOING FORWARD. DELAY UNTIL APRIL 24, 2012

**DELAY 5**

2/6/12

ANOTHER CONTINUANCE THAT DOESN'T SHOW ON DOCKET IS AMC TALKING JERRY INTO POSTPONING THE 2/6/12 TRIAL BECAUSE ANTHONY WAS ON BOARD WITH SEEING DAD. WHEN JERRY MADE A LITTLE REFERENCE ABOUT SEEING ANTHONY SOON, ANTHONY SAID HE NEVER SAID HE WOULD SEE HIM. NEEDLESS TO SAY, HE NEVER DID SEE JERRY EXCEPT FOR DR. HIEBEL 3 VISITS AND THEN IN JULY 2012. STAUL TACTIC ONCE AGAIN.

**DELAY 4**

289.00 10/21/2011 P MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - WEILER FILED FOR CONTINUANCE IT WAS DENIED AND YOU CAN SEE WHAT SHE PULLED OUT OF HER HAT - THE CHILDREN NEED AN AMC - GRANTED - HENCE, THEIR DIRTY TRICK WORKED BECAUSE GAL AGREED. DELAY AGAIN!

RESULT: Denied 10/21/2011 HON BERNADETTE CONWAY

290.00 10/21/2011 P MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

291.00 10/26/2011 P MOTION FOR APPOINTMENT OF ATTORNEY

**DELAY 3**

274.00 08/31/2011 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - JERRY HAD TO FILE BECAUSE DR. HIEBEL WAS NOT AVAILABLE - NOTICE 289.00 ALMOST 2 MONTHS LATER THEY FILE FOR CONTINUANCE - THEY HAD PLENTY OF TIME TO PREPARE. THEY HAD NO INTENTION OF STARTING ANYTHING IN OCT 2012

RESULT: Granted 8/28/2011 HON HOLLY ABERY-WETSTONE

**DELAY 2**

271.00 08/01/2011 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - JERRY FILED MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE BECAUSE HE THOUGHT HE WAS SUPPOSED TO. WEILER SHOULD HAVE DONE IT. TRUDIANNIE WAS IN ITALY SO SHE COULD NOT ATTEND THIS.

RESULT: Granted 8/3/2011 HON HOLLY ABERY-WETSTONE

WERE GOING TO TELL THE JUDGE THIS IS WHAT WE WERE GOING TO DO IS TO MOVE FORWARD THE FOLLOWING WEEK, GAL GETS UP AND CALLS NORM OUT IN THE HALL TO SAY, MY DAUGHTER IS HAVING MINOR SURGERY ON MONDAY SO I WON'T BE ABLE TO ATTEND. THEY WERE ALL IN THE HALLWAY FOR 1 HOUR TALKING ABOUT THIS ARRANGEMENT BUT GAL NEVER MENTIONED UNTIL WE SAID WE'RE GOING FORWARD. DELAY UNTIL APRIL 24, 2012

**DELAY 5**

2/6/12

ANOTHER CONTINUANCE THAT DOESN'T SHOW ON DOCKET IS AMC TALKING JERRY INTO POSTPONING THE 2/6/12 TRIAL BECAUSE ANTHONY WAS ON BOARD WITH SEEING DAD. WHEN JERRY MADE A LITTLE REFERENCE ABOUT SEEING ANTHONY SOON, ANTHONY SAID HE NEVER SAID HE WOULD SEE HIM. NEEDLESS TO SAY, HE NEVER DID SEE JERRY EXCEPT FOR DR. HIEBEL 3 VISITS AND THEN IN JULY 2012. STAUL TACTIC ONCE AGAIN.

**DELAY 4**

289.00 10/21/2011 P MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - WEILER FILED FOR CONTINUANCE IT WAS DENIED AND YOU CAN SEE WHAT SHE PULLED OUT OF HER HAT - THE CHILDREN NEED AN AMC - GRANTED - HENCE, THEIR DIRTY TRICK WORKED BECAUSE GAL AGREED. DELAY AGAIN!

RESULT: Denied 10/21/2011 HON BERNADETTE CONWAY

290.00 10/21/2011 P MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

291.00 10/26/2011 P MOTION FOR APPOINTMENT OF ATTORNEY

**DELAY 3**

274.00 08/31/2011 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - JERRY HAD TO FILE BECAUSE DR. HIEBEL WAS NOT AVAILABLE - NOTICE 289.00 ALMOST 2 MONTHS LATER THEY FILE FOR CONTINUANCE - THEY HAD PLENTY OF TIME TO PREPARE. THEY HAD NO INTENTION OF STARTING ANYTHING IN OCT 2012

RESULT: Granted 8/28/2011 HON HOLLY ABERY-WETSTONE

**DELAY 2**

271.00 08/01/2011 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - JERRY FILED MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE BECAUSE HE THOUGHT HE WAS SUPPOSED TO. WEILER SHOULD HAVE DONE IT. TRUDIENNE WAS IN ITALY SO SHE COULD NOT ATTEND THIS.

RESULT: Granted 8/3/2011 HON HOLLY ABERY-WETSTONE

THEY WANT ANOTHER CONTINUANCE - 2 DAYS, 2 WEEKS, 2 MONTHS, 2 YEARS IT DOESN'T MATTER!  
CHILDREN ARE IN LIMBO AND IT'S NOT IN THE CHILDREN'S BEST INTEREST!

**DELAY NOT GRANTED - NO MORE DELAYS PERIOD! THESE ARE JUST THE ONES I REMEMBER**

345.00 06/25/2013 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE NOT SURE WHAT THIS WAS ABOUT?

RESULT: Denied 6/25/2013 HON JAMES KENEFICK

**DELAY 10**

329.00 01/22/2013 F MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE THIS CONTINUANCE WAS BECAUSE NO ATTORNEY  
WAS AVAILABLE UNTIL MARCH 2013

RESULT: Granted 2/6/2013 HON MARK GOULD KIDS AND DAD HAVE TO WAIT 2 MONTHS DUE TO  
SCHEDULING CONFLICTS WITH GAL, AMC AND 3 ATTORNEYS

**DELAY 9**

314.00 09/11/2012 C ORDER JUDGE GOULD CHANGED HIS RULING SO TRIAL CAME TO A HALT AND  
SINCE THE ATTORNEYS, GAL AND AMC'S WERE NOT AVAILABLE UNTIL DECEMBER, GUESS WHAT 3 MORE  
MONTHS OF THE CHILDREN IN LIMBO

RESULT: Order 9/11/2012 HON MARK GOULD

**DELAY 8**

311.00 08/08/2012 D MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - THIS WAS BECAUSE CONWAY WAS SUPPOSED  
TO HEAR THE CASE AND WEILER WAS "WORRIED" THERE COULD BE A CONFLICT OF INTEREST SINCE  
TOM ESPOSITO IS PART OF THE GAL TRAINING AND CONWAY SPEAKS AT IT. NORM MADE A UNLATERAL  
DECISION TO WAIT UNTIL GOULD WAS AVAILABLE. JERRY DID NOT WANT THIS. HE WAS READY TO GO.

RESULT: Granted 8/8/2012 HON BERNADETTE CONWAY

**DELAY 7**

DELAY 4/24/12 - THIS ISN'T EVEN SHOWING UP - IT JUST FELL OFF THE DOCKET SOMEHOW. WE WERE  
READY AND ONCE AGAIN, ANOTHER DELAY! NOT SENSE OF URGENCY FOR ANYONE.

**DELAY 6**

301.00 03/30/2012 P MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE - WE WERE READY TO GO ONCE AGAIN, BUT ON  
THE 11TH HOUR, THE GAL STATED THAT SHE WOULD NOT BE AVAILABLE FOR THE FIRST DAY OF COURT  
AND WE COULD NOT GO FORWARD WITHOUT HER. AT THIS POINT, NORM SAID WE CAN'T HAVE DAYS  
SCATTERED FOR MONTHS. LOL THAT'S EXACTLY WHAT HAPPENED. PIECE MEALD. JOKE! THEY PLANNED  
THIS. WE CALLED THEIR BLUFF. WE SAID WE WOULD MOVE FORWARD WITHOUT DR. AMY BAKER'S  
TESTIMONY AND IF WE DECIDED WE NEEDED HER WE WOULD CALL HER AT THE END. LITERALLY AS WE